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Roxanne Maher

From: Naomi Rodriguez
Sent: Monday, July 7, 2025 2:04 PM
To: Roxanne Maher; Fred Allyn, III; Patricia A. Riley
Cc: Kristen Chapman; Jason S. Hartling; Anthony Favry; 'BOE@ledyard.net'; Town Council 

Group
Subject: Resignation from Town Council

Dear Fellow Town Councilors and BOE Members, 
 
It is with a heavy heart that I announce that I will be stepping down from the Town Council as Chairman 
and Deputy Mayor. My husband will begin a new position in New Jersey and we need time to search for a 
new home. Before this happened it was my full intention to finish my term and run again for elected 
office, but life had other plans and threw us a curveball. I did inform Mayor Allyn last month. With that 
being said, this Wednesday, July 9, 2025 will be my last Town Council meeting and I will step down 
officially sometime in July. It has been an honor and  a privilege to not only serve the residents of Ledyard, 
but to serve along with all of my fellow Town Councilors. It is with regret that I will not be able to finish my 
term. Thank you for the memories and it was wonderful to see everyone's passion for Town Government. 
Please be kind to each other. 
 
With Sincere Respect, 
 
Naomi Rodriguez, Chairman 
Ledyard Town Council 
 


